Watch out for area road work 

By: Corey Sipe


As our country has focused on safety these past two months, its important to keep in mind that more people die in motor vehicle accidents each year than the number of people who die in airplane crashes.

With that in mind, those traveling this week should use caution in Mansfield. There is a construction project in progress on the section of Route 195 between North Eagleview Road and Route 44. 

Road construction is also in progress in Columbia on the section of Route 66 between the Columbia/Hebron line to Route 6. 

New traffic lights are being installed in both of these locations. Motorists should slow down in these work areas and watch for flagmen and orange construction signs. Construction began November 14 and may continue until November 21.   

